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12 SURPLUS PROPERTY (AN113-2003)

Following approval of the Dundee and Angus Structure Plan 2002 a full review is being undertaken of
property and land previously held on Planning and Transportation’s account which was associated
with the now abandoned North East and North West Arterial Plans developed by the former Roads
Authority, Tayside Regional Council.

Whilst the major review will be the subject of a future report to this Committee a property at
14 Rankine Street, Dundee has been identified as no longer required for any “Roads” schemes and as
such is declared surplus to the Planning and Transportation Department’s needs.  This property will be
transferred to the Economic Development Department for their consideration.


